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AGATE CREEK PRESERVE  HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE BOARD

April 16, 2013

A meeting of the Board of Directors of Agate Creek HOA was held on Tuesday, April 16, 2013, 3:30 pm at the offices of Commercial Property Group. Present were board members Rick Dowden, president, Ted Swain, Russ Atha, and Bill Keith who called in, and officers Joe Robbins, treasurer, and Nancy Jarchow, secretary. Rick served as chairman and Nancy, secretary. 

Minutes of the last board meeting, February 13, 3013, were approved.

Finance. Joe prepared a balance sheet for 1st quarter, reported snowplowing was $4,500 this winter which is within the budget. We now have separate accounts for water and general reserves. Bill asked about accounts receivable concerning HOA dues and water billing. Joe noted nearly everyone is current and overall our financial situation is sound. 

Roads. Nancy received a conservative estimate of cost for repair of the road section over the creek of $5,400 from Rick Mewborn/ Nordic Ex. In anticipation of possible construction activity this summer on Lot 16, Rick suggested we allow that work to occur before we proceed. He noted the road section over the creek is currently not a serious problem and overall our roads are in good shape. He advised that when we determine to do the road repair we can likely coordinate it with when Connell is doing other asphalt work nearby, to keep costs to a minimum.

Rick asked if our covenants require homeowners to pay for any damage to the road from construction activity. Joe will review the covenants for us.

Water. A summary of metered usage was prepared by Bruce Thompson, water administrator for the HOA. Nancy reviewed his findings which show metered flow at the pump house for 4th quarter 2012, at 124,000 gallons and house metered usage at 116,200 gallons which is 6.4% loss. Taking into consideration unaccounted loss from hydrant flushing, he believes we are less that 6% loss, total. According to Bruce, national average water distribution system loss is 14% and his conclusion is our system is doing very well.  He will repeat these measurements each quarter. 

Next board meeting is scheduled for June 26, Wednesday, 3:30, CPG. Future meetings are scheduled for Sept. 4, Wednesday, 3:30 at CPG and the annual meeting, November 13, Wed, 3:00 at Wells Fargo Bank. 

There being no other business, motion was made and approved to adjourn the meeting.

Respectfully submitted, 

Nancy Jarchow

Secretary

 

